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July 8, 2019 

Shila Behzadiaria, Associate Planner 
City of Sunnyvale 
650 W Olive Ave. 
Sunnyvale, CA 94086 

Arborist Memorandum for 802 W El Camino Real 

Dear Ms. Behzadiaria, 

Per your request, we are furnishing this memo regarding the proposed removal of an existing, 
approximate 12" Monterey pine (Pinus radiata), located near the vehicular entry in the back parking area 
of the site (outside the City's Right-of--Way). 

Based on a visual inspection of the tree, I recommend removal based on the following: 
• Tree retains a significant lean over the driveway and parking area 
• Monterey pines, often Shallow rooted, are prone to blowing over 
• When planted outside the coastal environment of Monterey, the species is subject to numerous 

pests and diseases 

It is my opinion that the site would be better suited with removal and replacement with a more appropriate 
species. 

Monterey Pine to be removed 

Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information. 
Sincerely, 
INSIDEOUT DESIGN, INC 

Pennell Phillips 
Certified Arborist, WE-6608A 
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